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NOTICE 70 OF 2009

DEPARTMENT OF PROVINCIAL AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT

CROSS-BOUNDARY MUNICIPALITIES LAWS REPEAL AND RELATED
MATTERS AMENDMENT BILL, 2009

The Minister for Provincial and Local Government intends introducing the
Cross-boundary Municipalities Laws Repeal and Related Matters Amendment
Bill, 2009 in the National Assembly during the first quarter of 2009. The
explanatory summary of the draft Bill is hereby published in accordance with
Rule 241(1)(c) of the rules of the National Assembly.

The bill provides for:

The amendment of the Cross-boundary Municipalities Laws Repeal and
Related Matters Act, 2005 (Act No. 23 0f 2005), so as to provide for
consequential matters as a result of the re-determination of the geographical
areas of certain provinces; and to provide for matters connected therewith.

A copy of the Bill can be found on the website of the Department of Provincial
and Local Government at www.dplg.gov.za, and may, after introduction, also
be obtained from:

1. Government Printers — Cape Town and Pretoria.

2. The Director-General
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0001
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